Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, October 29, 1990

Present: Edwin Rowell, Donald Phelps, Madeleine Henley, AA, Betty Shaw, Secretary/Bookkeeper.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Correction to last weeks meeting to show a decision should be made by the early part of December on the position of Police Chief, and not to expect to have a new chief until the end of the year.

Don Phelps moved to accept the minutes with the above correction. Second Ed Rowell. So moved.

Gary Gagnon presented the selectmen with stats for the PD for the month.

Peter Beblowski met to discuss the letter of response from the Bennington Selectmen in response to the Antrim Selectmen's request for renegotiate the landfill contract.

Peter suggested Bennington be aware that Antrim is not pleased with the response received in regard to renegotiation.

Will Sullivan is now negotiating for the easement on the water line on the former Reel property on Water St. Selectmen and the Water Commissioners can sign the agreement next week.

Third Quarter bill for the landfill \$16,500 was approved for payment.

Solid Waste meeting was discussed.

Selectmen discussed the need to replace the Liberty Farm Bridge next year and the need to do extensive work on two other bridges. A formal protest was received Thursday requesting a 2/3 vote in order to pass the proposed zoning changes. All property owners, location of the property and acres involved have been verified. The protest was posted as required.

A group of concerned citizens, known as "Concerned Citizens For The Future Of Antrim", came in to discuss the proposed zoning changes. (Four more sheets of signatures were added to the petition at this time).

New information on prisons was presented to the selectmen, a copy of which will be sent to the Library.

The Kanto Gakuin University of Japan is still very interested in obtaining the property. They forwarded a check for \$25,000 for the search which was done on the property. The President and Vice President of the Kanto Gakuin University will be coming to Antrim next week to review the situation. This shows a positive move toward locating in the Town.

Ed Rowehl gave a report on the work being done by the Planning Board.

The road to the Cutter Sub division has not been completed.

Dave Cutter was in to discuss his property.

Don moved to extend the bond with Touchwood till 12/1/90 with the understanding that the landscaping is done by then. That portion of the bond will then be released and the remainder of the bond is extended until 11/1/91. Second Edwin Rowehl. So moved.

Selectmen requested a walkway to the Post Office be kept clear of snow. At the Nov. 26 meeting of the BOS, the Selectmen will review the work to see if the landscaping is done. If they find it satisfactory, at the Dec. 3rd meeting of the BOS, the Selectmen will release the portion of Bond which if for the landscaping.

Barbara will extend her hours by five hours a week in place of filling the part time position which was vacated when Mary Cole left. Along with her daytime duties, she attends an average of two meetings a week.

Don Phelps heard at the Selectmen's School Advisory Committee Meeting that the second bond issue will increase taxes by 5%.

Meeting adjourned 10:20

ems

KEITH BOATRICHT Helene Newbold Bolo monde Lay McDeil Jan Bostrijtt Vrzenna Streehan - Bot Catters office (attorney) Josanne Carey Block